
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 2017 

Project update – Intersection improvements along the Great 
Western Highway at Pitt Street and Marsden Street, Parramatta 

The NSW Government has committed $30 million to reduce congestion 
around the Parramatta local government area by upgrading key 
intersections that access the Parramatta Central Business District 

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in August 2017 on a proposal to improve traffic flow and 
ease congestion along the Great Western Highway at the intersections of Pitt Street and Marsden 
Street, Parramatta. 

We received feedback from 26 people with 10 people supporting the proposal, one person against the 

proposal and 15 people who did not state a preference. Key matters raised included: 

 scope of the proposal 

 congestion caused by traffic entering/existing Parramatta Westfield’s  

 items not related to the scope of this proposal.  

After considering all responses, we have decided to proceed with the traffic improvements unchanged. 
We thank everyone for considering the proposal and taking time to provide their feedback. 

What happens next? 

We are planning to start work in early 2018. 

The work will include: 

 provision of an eastbound left turn lane on the Great Western Highway into Marsden Street 

 provision of a westbound left turn lane on the Great Western Highway into Pitt Street  

 provision of three northbound lanes in Pitt Street on approach to the Great Western Highway  

 provision of one southbound lane in Pitt Street on the departure from the Great Western Highway 

 extension of the westbound right turn lane on the Great Western Highway into Pitt Street  

 removal of up to 16 trees and shrubs at the intersection of the Great Western Highway and Pitt 

Street 

 modification to the layout of traffic lights at both intersections. 

We will notify you again before work starts and will continue to update you as the project progresses. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our Project Manager, George Elhage on 1800 316 763 or 
PCIP@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 
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